
         
Coalway Community Infant School 

  Tel: 01594 833457                1st April 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

May we take this opportunity to wish all of our families a very Happy Easter holiday!  As lockdown 

gradually eases, we hope you will be able to safely enjoy time with family and friends and catch up 

on missed time together over the holiday… And hopefully the sun will keep shining too!  

It has been fabulous to have the children together again over the last 4 weeks; they have 

thoroughly enjoyed and thrived on their time together.   

Thank you once again for your continuing support this term.  We are hopeful that the Summer 

term will be easier and life more ‘normal’ for everyone!  You have been brilliant in following our 

safety rules and managed home learning so well, so thank you!   

From the start of next term we will be altering our one way system for drop off/collection times.  

We are extremely grateful to all parents across the site for managing this one way route for so long 

and feel that for the Summer term (should parents continue to be careful with social distancing) we 

will be able to relax this at the Coalway Road gate; parents will have the option of coming and 

going through this gate at both drop off and collection times.   However, the Holcot Road gate 

will remain an exit only gate due to the narrowness/possible bottleneck of the pathway; parents 

should only leave site via this gateway, not enter this way.  From 19th April, we would ask parents 

to: 

• Enter and exit site via the Coalway Road pedestrian gate if they wish.  

• Not to enter site via the Holcot Road pedestrian gate. 

• Only leave site via the Holcot Road pedestrian gate if they wish. 

• Wear face coverings at all times on site. 

• Social distance from other adults whilst waiting at drop off/collection times, and when 

leaving site, (particularly at the Coalway Road gate if families are coming and going at the 

same time). 

• Arrive on site at your designated drop off time and not before, to avoid congestion and 

keep pathways clear and flowing - Classes 1,3 & 5 8.45-8.55/2.45-2.55 and Classes 2,4 & 6 

9.00-9.10/3.00-3.10  

• ‘Drop and go’ or ‘collect and go’; avoid stopping/congregating to chat to others to keep 

things flowing! 

The children have also recorded some Spring & Easter songs for you; we hope you enjoy them!  

All are available on our Music page on the website if your child wishes to learn some of the other 

class songs.   

Thank you and have a lovely holiday!  Happy Easter everyone!  

The children return to school on Monday 19th April. 


